
Press release: Upcoming exercise at
Worcester City Centre flood scheme

Updated: Date of exercise changed.

On Monday 6 November, the Environment Agency will be carrying out an exercise
at the Hylton Road flood defence scheme in Worcester city centre.

The exercise will allow the Environment Agency field operations team to test
the barrier deployment process, while also carrying out essential maintenance
to parts of the demountable flood barriers which are in the highway.

This will mean that there will be some disruption caused during the exercise
as Hylton Road will be closed to traffic between 6:30pm and 8:30pm. The path
by the river will remain open to pedestrians.

Barry Killner from the Environment Agency said:

Exercises like this are essential for us to test our procedures and
ensure an effective operational response, so that we are fully
prepared for when flooding does occur. We are also using the
closure of Hylton Road as an opportunity to carry out essential
maintenance on our flood barriers across the highway, reducing
future impacts to the businesses and residents.

Cabinet Member with Responsibility for the Environment, Councillor Tony
Miller said:

Testing the processes and carrying out essential maintenance of our
flood barriers, can only be a positive thing for the county. It
contributes to the county being able to continue to function as
normal as possible, during bad weather, lessening the impacts on
the local residents and institutions such as schools and
businesses.
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